
 St. Mary’s Grade School   December 2022 
304 E Cloud, Salina, KS 67401  785-827-4200  

From the Principal 
You can’t go back and change the beginning, but you can 
start where you are and change the ending”. —                  
C.S. Lewis              

Families, it is with great joy and excitement that I am writing 
this message to you during Advent. As we prepare for      
Christmas it is very easy for us to become secular and start to 
worry about the typical stresses of the holidays. As Americans 
we  become obsessed with Christmas parties, sporting events, 
purchasing presents and the stress of trying to afford every-
thing.   
Instead, I would like to refocus our attention toward spiritual 
introspection and preparation for Christ, our risen Lord. As   
Father Mike recently said in one of his YouTube videos 
“Preparing for Christmas - The True Meaning of Advent”. 
Father challenged us to imagine what you would do if you 
knew you would die on Christmas day. If you knew this, how 
would you spend your 2-3 weeks leading up to Christmas. 
Would you spend more time in prayer? Would you go to      
confession? Would you spend more time with your family and 
friends? Would you say I love you more? Would you relish the 
food that you ate and savor the free time that you had? Would 
you be more giving and less selfish?  Would you quit worrying 
about the secular stresses of Christmas and refocus on your   
relationships with family, friends, and God? As you reflect on 
this, challenge yourself to do those things before this Christmas 
and every Christmas thereafter.   
As C.S. Lewis states in the quote mentioned above, it truly 
doesn’t matter how you got here…it matters where you go from 
here. If we can make internal changes this Advent season in 
preparation for the birth of Jesus, we will actually become more 
Christ-like in our encounters with others. By doing this we 
bring God (who is love) to the people around us. Now, imagine 
how impactful Christmas will be this year, if this truly happens.  
Vivat Jesus! 
Mr. Tym Bonilla, Principal 

December Events 
 
December 8  -  Kindergarten 
Christmas Program @ 9:30am 
 
December 9  -  D.A.R.E          
Graduation for 6th grade @ 2pm 
 
December 11  -  Panera   
 Fundraiser 8am-8pm 
 
December 15  -  1st-3rd grade 
 Christmas Program @ 7pm 
 
December 16  -  Christmas Parent  
Lunch and Bake Sale 11am-1pm 
 
December 20  -  Dismiss at  
   1:20pm  -   
No Extended Care 
 
December 21  -  January 3rd 
No School  -  Christmas Break 
 
January 4  -  School resumes 
 

Upcoming Events 

 

For to us a child is born, to us a son is given, and the government will be on 
his shoulders. And he will be called Wonderful Counselor, Mighty God,      
Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace.”    Isaiah 9:6 
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Bake Sale 11am-1pm or until gone!! 
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Counselor Corner 

Diaper Drive for Catholic 
Charities. SMGS & SHHS collected 
7,464 Diapers!! Way to Go!! 

Deuteronomy 15:10  
You shall give to him freely, and your heart shall not be grudging when you give to him,   
because for this the Lord your God will bless you in all your work and in all that you              
undertake.  
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It is a tradition at St. Mary’s before we       
dismiss for Thanksgiving break, we all   
enjoy a Thanksgiving meal together family 
style.  
Thank you to all the volunteers that make 
this possible!! 
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Report allegations of the abuse of a minor to the 
Department of Children and Families 

800.922.5330 
KBI Crime Hotline 

800.572.7463 

………………… 
If you suspect abuse of a minor by church or school 
personnel, in addition to contacting civil authorities, 

the diocese provides a confidential  
Hotline: 866.752.8855 ext.1067 
Website:  reportandprotect.com 

Email:  reportabuse@salinadiocese.org 
Reports will be responded to promptly by the Victim 

Assistance Coordinator 

………………. 
To report an incident of sexual abuse and related 

misconduct by a Bishop or Religious Superior cur-
rently or in the past, the Catholic Bishop Abuse 

Reporting Services provides a confidential  
Hotline: 800.276.1562 

Website:  reportbishopabuse.org 

………………. 
The Diocese of Salina complies with Kansas laws 

regarding reporting suspected abuse to civil authori-
ties and cooperates with civil authorities investigat-

ing reports of suspected abuse by all persons, includ-
ing but not limited to Church Personnel. 

……………. 
Questions regarding reporting should be        
directed the Safe Environment Office  
Diocese of Salina -785.827. 8746 
 

……………. 
“God is light; and in him there is no dark-
ness. If we walk in the light, as he is in the 
light, we have fellowship with one anoth-

er.” 
1 John 1:5-7 

 

 

Spirit Mania 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you SHHS!! 

Because of your support, St. Mary’s Home & School has raised over $2000.00!! This comes from 
the Table of Plenty nights at Jimmy Johns and Chipotle and also Treat Trolley. 
 
Also, St. Mary’s Grade school has raised over $1000 from the RaiseRight Scrip program so far 
this school year. All from families purchasing gift cards from us!! 
 
We appreciate all of our St. Mary’s families and wanted to say Thank You!! 
 
Be sure to patriciate in the upcoming Table of Plenty night out at Panera on December 11th!! 
 
And don’t forget to purchase your holiday gifts cards from St. Mary’s! 
 
Thank you to all our generous donors during the #I Give Catholic event.           
St. Mary’s raised $14,725!! 

mailto:reportabuse@salinadiocese.org
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December 2022 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 
 

16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 
 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

       

Library Lane 
Winter is right around the corner and I am wanting to snuggle up with a good book 
more and more. For some of our early readers, it can be a bit of a challenge to find 
that “just right” book for them as they start to branch out on their own in selecting a 
book, so I wanted to share a method that was taught to me that I think may be    
helpful to some of you. It’s called the 5 Finger Rule. Some of your kiddos may already know this by 
heart, but just in case they don’t here is what it is. The student opens the book to the first page and 
starts reading. They then hold up a finger for every word that they don’t know or can’t pronounce. 
Holding up only 1 or two fingers? Perhaps the book is a bit too easy. 2 to 3 fingers? Just right. If 
they have all 5 fingers before the end of the page, this is one way to say that the book is beyond 
their level right now, but might be a good choice for a read-along with a more experienced reader.   
Of course, it isn’t always perfect. One big *gotcha* on that rule can sometimes be the interest level 
that the child has for the book. There are some students who are so excited to find a book about 
football that they don’t care about its’ age, lack of pictures, or easy words, they are going to check 
out that book and they are going to find out what it says. It is always a bit of a balancing act, and I 
am sure that I send home much tougher books than I should sometimes, but it is a wonderful thing 
to see the eyes of a young person shine when they find something on the bookshelves that lights 
them up.  
I hope that this is helpful to you. It is tough getting started with reading, but pairing just the right 
amount of challenge with a topic they enjoy makes all the difference. See you again soon! 

Dismiss at 
1:20pm 

Mass @ 8am 

Mass @ 8am 

Mass @ 8am 
Rosary @ 9am 

Mass @ 8am 

No School  -  Christmas 

No School  -  Christmas Break 
Merry 
Christmas 

Freddy’s Night 
out Fundraiser 

Panera  
Fundraiser 

1st,2nd,3rd  
Christmas Concert 

Kindergarten 
Program 

 

Parent Lunch & 
Bake Sale 



Mission Statement 
The mission of St. Mary’s Grade School is 

to form lifelong learners of Faith through  

spiritual guidance and academics, who 

serve and lead in Church and community. 

 

 

St. Mary’s Messenger 
St. Mary’s School 

304 E Cloud 
Salina, KS 67401 

 
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 


